
General Class Information: 
 
Values Education  
This half term our core Christian value is PEACE and our focus British Value 
is ’Individual Liberty’ . Please discuss our current values with your child and 
think of ways they can demonstrate/develop them this half term.  
 
 
PE dates/times 

PE will take place on a Wednesday afternoon. Remind-
ers about correct PE kit can be found in your childõs 
school planner. The Key Stage 2 after school club will 
continue on a Wednesday.   
 
Swimming will take place every Monday afternoon. 
Again, there are reminders about swimming kit in your 
childõs school planner. Keep an eye on the newsletter 
for any updates about swimming or after school PE 
clubs.  

 
Health and Safety  
Please ensure that earrings are taken out for PE and swimming. Children will 
not be allowed to swim with earrings in.  
It is really important that all children have access to water throughout the 
school day.  Please ensure your child has a clean, la-
belled water bottle in school at all times.  
 

School Planner  
We hope you are finding the new planners useful and 
are supportive of any school-led home-learning activi-
ties, or additional activities you may wish to complete 
with your children. Please do continue to refer to your 
childõs new diary for guidance and as a place of communication between home 
and school. Teachers will be continuing to monitor how the children use their 
diaries frequently throughout the term and actively encouraging them to 
track their own learning by filling out their planners frequently.  
 
Parent meeting dates 
Please keep an eye on the news letter for weekly updates about after school 
events and meetings. However, here are a few key dates you may wish to put 
in the diary in advance 
Friday 16th NovemberñChildren in Need celebration worship  
Friday 7th DecemberñChristmas Fayre 
Tuesday 11th DecemberñChristmas Thank You Worship  
Friday 14th DecemberñCelebration Worship at Chapel  
Tuesday 18th DecemberñPantomime Theatre Visit (Whole School) 
Thursday 20th DecemberñChristmas Service at Grindon Church 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
Mrs HJ Davies 
 
 

Theme-   
World War II  

Penguins 
Autumn 2 

 

 

Celebrate Learning, Achieving and Friendship in Godõs Love 



 
WELCOME BACK  

 
 
Welcome back to Autumn Term 2.  Below is a brief outline of what we will be learn-
ing in each subject this half term.  
 
 
Religious Education 
We have two RE topics this term. In the first ôWhat is the Trinity? õ we will be ex-
ploring what the bible teaches Christians about the Trinity and the impact this has 
on their lives. As we get closer to Christmas we will be considering the question 
ôWhat might Jesus think of Christmas today?õ 
 
Literacy 
Our texts this term will link with our creative theme. Our class text 
will be ôThe Lion and the Unicornõ by Shirley Hughes but we will be 
reading a selection of extracts from other fiction and non-fiction 
texts to further develop our reading skills. We will also be reading, 
learning and performing different styles of poetry and looking closely 
at some song lyrics. 
We will be covering essential SPaG skills including prefixes,  punctuation, using a /an,  
subordinate clauses and extending our word classification  to include conjunctions 
and prepositions.   
 
Maths 
We are continuing with mental and written methods of addition 
and subtraction, developing our reasoning and problem solving 
along the way. We will be developing our skills in estimation and 
checking using the inverse. Our second unit will focus on multi-
plication and division, developing our recall of multiplication and 
division facts and progressing to written methods. We will con-
tinue to develop our reasoning and problem solving throughout 
this unit. 
 
ICT 

 We have begun this term with an online safety focus on cyber-bullying linking in with 
Anti-bullying week. Through the term we will be developing our computational think-
ing through a range of online and ôunpluggedõ activities including developing algo-
rithms and debugging. 
 
P.E 
This half term the children will be taking part in weekly PE sessions to develop their 
skills in invasion games. They shall also be swimming every Monday afternoon. Please 
see the back of this leaflet and your childõs home-school link book for more infor-
mation about PE.  
 
Science 
This half term our Science focus is on light.  We will explore differ-
ent light sources, simple light pathways and reflections.  We will be 
investigating how shadows are formed, how shadows change at dif-
ferent times of day (hoping we have a few sunny days!) and  how the 
size of shadows change-comparing distances from light sources. We 
will use our learning to design some shadow puppets!  
 

 

 
Creative 
Our theme for this half term is ôWorld War II, Village v Cityõ. 
Our primary focus we be on the lives of children during WWII 
comparing how the war affected the lives of children in the local 
area and in cities. We will learn about evacuees and consider 
what a ômake do and mendõ Christmas would have been like, We 
will listen to music from the era, learning and performing some 
popular songs. Our art and design activities will be based around 
our history theme and seasonal inspirations including designing 
our individual snowmen decorations to sell at the Christmas Fayre.  
 
French 
In French this half term, we will be learning numbers 1-12, our age and ôThe Farmerõs 
in his Denõ before moving onto Christmas themed activities. 
 
 PSHE 
 Our PSHE focus for this half term is ôMe and My Relationshipsõ. We will be discussing 
issues surrounding working together, behaviour and the impact on others, resolving 
conflict and teasing and bullying during circle time discussions and weekly PSHE ses-
sions. We will also be responding to seasonal events such as Remembrance, NSPCC 
assembly, Anti-bullying week and Road Safety week. 
 
Homework  
Literacy — Reading is a very important part of your childõs learning. Children in Key 
Stage 2 are still expected to read for 30 minutes a day and have their home-school 
link books signed to acknowledge that they have done so (they may sign their own 
diaries if they have read silently to themselves). Once Accelerated Reader books 
have been read, your child will complete an online quiz in school to check their under-
standing. This is integral to the scheme and an important measure of your childõs pro-
gress. Please discuss your childõs reading book with them before they complete their 
quiz to check their understanding.  
 
Spellings are usually sent home every Monday and are tested the following Mon-
day (text updates will be sent out if these days change). Details of the spelling pat-
terns covered in class will be attached to the top of the spelling homework sheets. 
Spelling homework can be completed on the sheets that will be sent home.  
 
Maths – This year, the children will continue to work towards their ôUnder the Seaõ 
mental maths targets as well as practising a core set of wider mental maths skills 
called ôKIRFsõ (please see below). Practise towards mental maths skills and targets  
must be done at home in order for the children to progress through the scheme. Re-
wards are given in celebration assemblies for children completing their target level.  
For those who have completed the scheme, the children will be choosing their own 
maths targets (with consultation with the teacher).  
 
New Homework Requirements  
Our new KIRFs are working well to target and improve mental maths skills throughout 
school. Each half term, the children (Y1-6) will continue to be given a Key Instant Re-
call Fact (KIRF) to practise and learn at home as well as in school. A new information 
sheet detailing the KIRF and practical ideas for mastering the key facts is included in 
homework books.   
  
We thank you for your continued support with your childõs learning. 


